CITY OF WATFORD CITY

CITY COUNCIL – SPECIAL MEETING

March 17, 2014
Minutes of the special city council meeting held March 17, 2014 at 5:30 p.m. at the Civic Center.  Present were Council Members Justin Voll, Randy Samuelson, Doug Bolken, Kris Pacheco and Shane Homiston. Absent was Marty Mulder. Also present were City Attorney Wyatt Voll and City Auditor Peni Peterson.  President Voll called the special meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  
Reviewed a Notification of Violation for a liquor license violation issued to the Fox Hills Golf Course & Country Club.  Chris Ewanchuk, Brent Schwan, and Lee Rafferty were present on behalf of the Fox Hills Golf Course & Country Club.  After a discussion, Council was in agreement to not revoke the violation and carried with the following roll call vote: ayes: Homiston, Pacheco, and Bolken; nays: Samuelson.  A Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law, and Order notice will be sent to the Fox Hills Golf Course & Country Club notifying them of their $1,000 administrative penalty for violating the Watford City Liquor License Ordinances. 
President Voll called the Public Hearing, as advertised, to order for the Application for Annexation submitted by City of Watford City per Resolution of Proposal for Annexation submitted by the City of Watford City (Highway 85 South).  The Public Hearing was closed.

Council Member Samuelson moved to approve the First Reading on an Ordinance Annexing Property to the City of Watford City per Resolution of Proposal for Annexation submitted by the City of Watford City (Highway 85 South).  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried unanimously.

Council Member Homiston moved to approve the Police Department to begin advertising for bids for three new squad vehicles to be paid for by grant funds.  Motion seconded by Council Member Bolken and carried unanimously.

Council Member Homiston moved to approve offering employment to Jeffery Jensen, police officer position, Category 12, Step 0, with a start date of April 16th, 2014.  Motion seconded by Council Member Bolken and carried unanimously.

Todd Norton, Advanced Engineering, was present requesting approval to begin advertising for bids for the Highway 23 Watermain Project.  Council Member Samuelson moved to approve advertising for bids for the Highway 23 Watermain Project.  Motion seconded by Council Member Homiston and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Bolken, Samuelson, Pacheco, and Homiston; nays: none.  

Mayor Sanford arrived at 6:30 pm.

A Home Rule Charter public forum was held regarding the sunset of the Watford City Sales Tax.  Jesse Scofield, Watford City Economic Development, presented a slideshow that showed historic Roughrider Fund Allocations and pointed out future needs of our community.  A question/answer session was held with members of the audience.     
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.  These minutes are published subject to the City Council’s Review and Revision pursuant to NDCC 40-01-09.1.  
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